Engineer Criticizes the book “Tug of War”

May 1, 2021 

I’m writing this to let all know that the book “Tug of War”, written by Joe Richards, has recently come under severe criticism from a tugboat operator in Europe who believes it is all a work of fiction.  He has a detailed list of criticisms and I certainly do not have enough knowledge about tug operations to know if he is correct or not!  

“Tug of War” involves two tugs, ST 249 and ST 250, which supposedly left New Orleans and made Hawaii after a trip through the Panama Canal.  It was written many decades after WW2.  Joe Richards is gone so no asking him! But I find it strange that only now is someone attacking it as fiction…
It is a remarkable journey and yes, he could be right and it could be fiction.  Parts of it cannot be easily verified at this time.  At this point in time the engineer is sending emails out trashing me for recommending the book…like he’s on a mission!
Dan Friend 
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